Undergraduate Pharmacy Society Central Executive Meeting #3 Minutes

Monday, October 18, 2010

Attendance: 
Michael J., Farhana, Bryan, Amy, Elizabeth, Anne, David Y., Shanshan, Jaspreet, Moataz, Jelena, Natalia, Tina.
Call to Order: Dave Y.     Time: 6:10pm
Motion to Commence:  1st: Michael  2nd: Tina
 President’s Report: Dave Y.
· General housekeeping – don’t keep precious stuff in the UPS meeting room. Also, label all of your stuff.

· Dave Y. has received a request to do a toy drive – as we are still doing the shoebox operation Tina suggested that we should instead do a clothing drive.
· UPS office phone – dial 9 first to call outside. A directory list of the entire building has been printed out (kept beside the phone) – can use it to talk to anyone in the building. A note will be posted beside the phone describing how the voicemail works.

· Posting around PB – UPS is supposed to monitor all posting. All postings should be on the boards – refrain from posting on front doors and pillars. Try to put a limit on postings (make sure it is not redundant). Tina suggested that the president should monitor the posting. 
· UPS Retreat (Whirlyball reminder): Oct. 22nd – 120 North Queen Street – E-Zone – Booked for 3 hours from 6-9pm - Start eating at 4pm in the UPS Meeting room – After eating, at 5pm we will leave PB to get there before 6pm. 
· Sam D’Alfonso (Assistant Dean of Research): Students don’t know about a research stream for pharmacy students. He wants to meet and talk to students about research as he feels disconnected to student body. Tina suggested that he should communicate to students directly (to classes through class presidents) instead of going through the UPS.

· Health Innovation Awards – Dave Y. met with Andrea – It’s a new concept by the Dean – Dave Y. is going to send out the competition info to presidents to send it to their classes. There are 2 faculty members who really want to help students write the 1750 words essay for the competition. We have to somehow try to reach out to students who have interest in literary challenges. Tina would like to write it herself along with the help of 2 co-writers as the project can involve a maximum of 3 people.

· Pharmafacts Competition – we have to try to encourage people to get together for a Pharmafacts team – the team competes in PDW – we would like to increase our competitivity – we have to start looking for people who are interested in participating and are also going to PDW. We are looking at providing subsidies for participants to go to PDW – can use the student experiential fund (faculty). 4 students are needed to be on the team (1 from each year) and so, the class presidents should bring the issue up to their classes and should start looking for interested people. First, Pharmafacts competition will be organized within each class and then, students will be selected for the school team.

UTSU president and VP walk in at 6.42pm.

Yvonne walks in at 6.44pm.

· Yvonne: Faculty pays for the UPS BBQ from the student experiential fund. Yvonne said the sponsorship of the 4 students to go to PDW for the Pharmafacts competition from the student experiential fund should qualify. Yvonne will follow up on it.

· Anne motioned that UPS should pay $100 for each participant of the Pharmafacts to go to PDW. Dave wants to bring this issue up in the general council meeting for discussion.
· UTSU President and VP: they are excited about working with us – they are trying to involve different professional faculties (trying to shift focus from Arts and Sciences). They want to know about issues affecting pharmacy students. They are selling Raptors tickets. Can contact them at: adam@utsu.ca and maria@utsu.ca.

UTSU President and VP exit at 6.53pm.

· The ministry has approved the new curriculum but they have rejected the title of PharmD. Our Dean is really pushing to get support for this issue from the students. Moataz would like to set a date for the Dean to come and talk to students about this issue – we should try to open it to all classes. It is going to be a townhall style meeting in which students can ask questions to the Dean. First preference for the date of the meeting: 2nd Nov. 5-7pm. Second preference: 29th Oct. 4-6pm.

· Dave would like to invite Dr. from the Ministry of Health to come here to talk to students. He can answer questions regarding ministry’s view and can simultaneously learn about the training that the pharmacy students are receiving.

· Attendance: Central’s attendance is not counted but, the attendance at the General Council meeting is counted. Your attendance is not counted if you leave a meeting early. According to Natalia and Farhana, the meetings should have a prefixed duration: 1.5 hours. Informal vote: 

Option 1: To make meetings 1.5 hours long. (6 votes)

Option 2: To see how these meetings progress for the rest of the semester and act accordingly next semester. (6 votes)

We will discuss this issue at the upcoming General council meeting.
Yvonne exits at 7.27pm.   
· Phollies script: Sidika, Zenah, Brendon and Tanya have worked hard in its preparation. It is a musical and we still need to come up with an ending for it. The script will be sent out to everyone so that ideas can be brainstormed in the upcoming general council meeting. Dress rehearsal has to take place on Friday, Oct. 29th.

· Finance (Amy): the 2010-2011 proposed budget was missing the expense of $2000 for the UPS service awards and hence, the proposed surplus has been reduced to $530.

· Athletics would like more money allocated for them. This issue will be discussed in the upcoming general council meeting.

Jelena exits at 7.33pm.
· CAPSI: Anne would like to untable her motion. Tina: this committee cannot pass motions and so, can review this issue at the upcoming general council meeting.

· UTSU (Farhana): starting this Thursday, UTSU will be organizing ‘Expression against Oppression’ – Class presidents can tell their classes about it. On 27th Oct., there is the board meeting where Farhana can bring up and discuss issues specifically affecting pharmacy students and so, let her know if you have any issues. They are considering to bring the VIP metropass back for students.

· Semiformal (Michael J.): Nov. 19th. Michael J. is getting the decorations for a cheap price. If anyone else wants to get any decorations for their events, feel free to contact Michael J.

Motion to Adjourn:    1st: Farhana       2nd: Michael J.



   Time: 7.41 PM

Next General Council Meeting:   October 25, 2010 at 6 PM
Next Central Executive Meeting:   November 8, 2010 at 6 PM
